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Winter is a wonderful time to escape the occasional cold 
weather with some lawn and landscaping planning.  We 
have several options to assist you including a new class 
and a new resource from Virginia Tech.  Our BEST 
Lawns program is open as well, so contact us with 
questions on any of these opportunities or to enroll! 

https://www.pwcva.gov/bestlawns


Manassas Stormwater 
Pond 
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Youõve heard of BEST Lawns, how about the SMART tool and BMPs? 

A valuable function that all of our yards can provide is stormwater management.  Stormwater 
is any water that runs off of surfaces such as roads, roofs, or even soils that do not allow the 
water to soak in.  One of the largest contributors to water pollution actually occurs from this 
water run-off in developed areas.  Stormwater adds an estimated 17% of nitrogen and 17% of 
phosphorus loads reaching the Chesapeake Bay, the watershed where all of the stormwater in 
our area ultimately goes.  
 
Healthy lawns with vigorous growth and strong roots stop erosion and nutrients from leaving 
landscapes while soaking up rainfall and reducing stormwater run off. Replacing impervious 
surfaces (such as sidewalks and patios) with healthy lawn or other plantings is one option that 
can increase the amount of rain and snow water that can be intercepted and infiltrated by your 
property. 
 
Taking steps like these are considered to be stormwater Best Management Practices, com-
monly referred to as óBMPsô. There are many others recommended for property owners to in-
stall post-development that can decrease the load on existing municipal stormwater infrastruc-
ture and can ultimately reduce the amount of pollution entering our Chesapeake Bay Water-
shed.  Even an action as simple as adding a rain barrel to a downspout or a required action 
like scheduled pumping of your septic tank can count as a BMP.  Many stormwater BMPs are 
also highly beneficial for wildlife when they augment food and habitat including raingardens, 
native tree and shrub plantings, and related landscape certifications. 
 
University of Marylandôs SMART Tool tracks the addition of these BMPs across the Chesa-
peake Bay and is relying on property owners to report any BMP added in hopes of compiling 
reductions in pollution from these small-scale BMPs to meet water quality goals. If you work 
with a professional to install a new BMP on your property this can likewise be added. 
 
For more info on BMPs and to report your contributions see the SMART tool here. 
 
Information on several related BMPs from Virginia Cooperative Extension. 
 
Several cost share opportunities for BMP related programs are currently available, contact 
mastergardener@pwcgov.org for more information on programs that you may qualify for. 

Encouraging S.M.A.R.T. 
Landscaping 

https://www.chesapeakebay.net/issues/threats-to-the-bay/stormwater-runoff
https://www.chesapeakebay.net/issues/threats-to-the-bay/stormwater-runoff
https://extension.umd.edu/programs/environment-natural-resources/program-areas/watershed-protection-and-restoration-program/stormwater-management-and-restoration-tracking-smart-tool
https://www.pubs.ext.vt.edu/SPES/SPES-9/SPES-9.html


Itȴs almost that time of the year 
againȼ  

BEST Lawns News Winter 2023 EditionȰ PG 3 

...right around tax season we also anticipate the seasonal return 
of crabgrass and goosegrass 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
While thick healthy lawns resist infiltration from these frequent 
invaders, both can easily overwhelm turf that may be struggling. 
 
These grasses look similar with some key differences.  Goose 
grass, Eleusine indica, has leaves arranged radiallyï relatively 
evenly spaced, often compared to óspokes on a wheelô with a 
whitish base and a distinct ózipperedô seed head.  Crab grass 
consists of several species in our area including Digitaria 
sanguinalis, Digitaria ischaemum, and Digitaria ciliaris.  Identification between the three 
species varies, but with the thin stems, ófatô leaves, a light green color, and 2-9 spikelets 
per seedhead they tend to stick out amidst the traditional species used for turf. 
 
Both of these warm season annual grasses tend to grow in sunny compacted conditions.  
While they both die off in the fall, they thrive in summer weather and produce large 
amounts of seeds that germinate in spring.  Using a pre-emergent herbicide on problem 
areas before these seeds start growing reduces the risk of impacting other established turf 
species with post-emergent herbicides.  
 
Given our unusual warm temperatures this winter they likely will get an early start on 
growing in 2023.  So how do we know the best time to best time to apply our pre-
emergents?  

Crab Grass 

References for this article and top three photos: https://weedid.cals.vt.edu/  
https://www.pubs.ext.vt.edu/430/430-532/430-532.html 

https://buckeyeturf.osu.edu/node/78 

Goose Grass 


